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Student Representative: Proud Benyasri
Guests: Sandra Stefani-Comerford, Jennifer Mendoza, Juanita Celaya
Action on Agenda 
Agenda was revised as follows: Preliminary 2012-13 Budget was moved up as item VI and Review of Measure G moved to item VII.  Also, funding for a Learning Center Instructional Aide was added to the agenda as item VII a and Program Services Coordinators, Transcript Evaluators was corrected to reflect the item as number IX.  Lastly, item IX a. Office Assistant II Assessment Center was added to the agenda.  
Review of Summary Notes

Summary notes were corrected to include the notation that for the 2012-13 academic year a possible total of 5 new faculty hires may be possible.  The recommendation was presented by the college president and based on college budget projections.  There was also a correction to the Puente Program description in which the program will be fully funded by the college once the three-year grant which will partially fund the program is completed. 
BPC Goals and Accomplishments

Henry noted that he is seeking approval from the committee to allow a subgroup of the BPC committee to review and complete the IPC template that assesses the progress of the BPC in achieving its goals and objectives.  The committee approved the request and an update on the status of the accomplishment of goals and objectives will be provided as an update at the November 14 BPC meeting. 

Adoption of the 2011-12 Budget 
Mike Claire provided an overview of the 2011-2012 Fund 1 budget.  The district allocation to CSM totals 28.3 million dollars.  Mike clarified that this amount is strictly Fund 1 dollars and is one part of a master budget that includes Fund 3 (Matriculation), Measure G, and Revenue generated funding.  The Fund 1 allocation includes approximately 22 million in operational funds and another six million for employee benefits.  After some robust discussion, the committee adopted the Fund 1 budget as presented.

Preliminary 2012-13 Budget
Mike provided a document noted as the CSM Operating Budget, Master Budget that included the major operational categories.  Mike explained that a preliminary budget for the 2012-13 fiscal year will be developed and reviewed with committee members Maggie, Laura, and Henry prior to the next meeting in November.  The master budget will incorporate not only the fund one allocation but also include the categorical (fund 3) allocation, Measure G, Forecasted External Income, and a Targeted Fund 1 Ending Balance.  Mike will present an overview of the preliminary master budget at the November BPC meeting. 
Review of Measure G 
Susan provided a thorough overview of the Measure G fund allocations for the 2010-11 and 2011-12 fiscal years.  She explained that Measure G was passed by voters in June 2010 but the College had to wait for 60 days before receiving any funds.  Further, she noted that unexpended Measure G funds carry over from one year to the next.  For 2010-11, the amount allocated to CSM was 1.8 million dollars and the majority of these funds which totaled about 1.3 million were assigned to supporting 275 course sections.  In addition, funding was used to support classified staff positions ($166,188); counseling hourly support ($76,874); Innovation Grant ($15,000); math boost ($30,000), and general supplies ($50,000).  About 1.4 of the total allocation of 1.8 million was expended in 2010-11.  For 2011-12, approximately 500k has been allocated to support course sections and about 50k has been allocated for supplies.  
Instructional Course Designer for Distance Learning

A request for an Instructional Course Designer for Distance Learning was presented by Susan at the request of Distance Education Committee that is chaired by Lorrita Ford.  This individual will have the responsibility of assisting faculty with using technological innovations to support their online courses.  

Assistance with pedagogical development for online course is expected to also be available. The position which is requested for support at 50% FTE using Measure G funds was recently approved by IPC.  The BPC by consensus affirmed support for the 50k needed to fund the position based on Susan’s earlier presentation that sufficient Measure G funds are available.  It was noted that while the position is initially being requested as half time for the spring 2012 semester, future assessment may lead to the position becoming full-time.
Learning Center Instructional Aide
Jennifer Mendoza, Director of the Learning Center outlined a request for a Learning Center Instructional aid position at 48% FTE ($22,135) and for four student assistants ($15,000).  These positions are necessary to fulfill the objectives of the LC in supporting the needs of CSM students.  In addition, support for operational expenses that include software licenses and equipment repairs ($3,500) was requested.  The BPC approved the requests totaling $40,635 which will be built into the College’s current-year Fund 1 budget. 
Jennifer also presented a Learning Center 2012-13 budget request for committee review.  However, it was explained that 2012-13 budget requests will be reviewed in spring 2012 as part of the College’s budget review process.  It was also noted that the procedural process is for IPC to review budget requests before presenting to the BPC.  
Honors Program Position Request

James Carranza presented a proposal to support an Honors Program that is currently being developed and which is targeted for full implementation in the 2012-13 academic year.  His request included $3,000 for the spring 2012 semester to support faculty who will finalize development of the program.   James noted that this request had followed college protocol by having the Honors Program reviewed and subsequently approved by IPC. There was consensus by the BPC to support the $54.296 requested for the Honors Program.    
Degree Audit Transcript Evaluator Positions & OAII Assessment Position

Jennifer Hughes outlined the request for two Degree Audit Transcript Evaluator positions needed to support the newly implemented degree audit system known as DegreeWorks.  The two newly created positions will be responsible for building a course-to-course articulation table that will greatly enhance degree audit capabilities and improve the system for both students and counselors.   The two district positions which will evaluate transcripts for all three colleges will be housed at CSM and supervised by the dean of counseling.  In addition, the two positions will be supported by District Measure G funds. Once Measure G funds end in 2014, it is expected that the district’s three colleges will share the cost for the positions.  BPC extended their support of the Measure G funded positions totaling approximately $144K per year.
OAII Assessment Position

The need for a full-time OAII Assessment Office position was presented by Jennifer as necessary to assist the Program Services Coordinator with the increased need in the office.  With expanded prerequisite checking having been implemented in fall 2010, this change has significantly increased service needs in the Assessment Office.  In addition to prerequisite checking, the Assessment Office staff is also responsible for assisting with course equivalencies and challenges.  The funding request for the OAII position totals $67K for salary and benefits using Measure G funds.  Upon the expiration of Measure G funds, as with all such funded positions, the position will be evaluated to ascertain its necessity in supporting college operations.  BPC by consensus supported the request.
Other Items
-Charge of the Budget Planning Committee

Mike explained that the BPC does not have as its charge to approve budget requests that are presented to the committee.  Rather, the charge of the committee is to ascertain that sufficient funds exist to support those requests that come forth to the committee.  To ensure the committee is fully aware of the college’s budget, periodic reviews of the budget will take place which include comparisons of actuals to the adopted budget.  
-Standing Agenda Item

Laura requested that the BPC Agenda maintain as a standing agenda item the District Allocation Model. 
Meeting Adjourned
Future meeting dates: 11/14, 12/12 at 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm 
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